ZONING COMMISSION
MINUTES

JANUARY 7, 2016

A meeting of the Zoning Commission was held on January 7, 2016 at 4:00 p.m. in City Hall, 1313 N. Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  Those in attendance were:


Ed Knetig
Chairman


Charles Ramsey


Tommy NeSmith


Geane Gill


Bill Greer


Others present:


George Rivera, Mayor


Jason Mann, City Attorney


Luis Ramos, Building Inspector


Lance Conn (local resident)

Chairman Knetig called the meeting to order and noted that a quorum was present.

MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 22, 2015 APPROVED

A correction was noted on Page 4 regarding the time set for meetings.

With the noted correction, C. Ramsey made a motion to approve the minutes.

T. NeSmith seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by those present

DISCUSSION HELD REGARDING 52 LOS AMIGOS, LANCE CONN, PROPERTY OWNER WITH REGARDS TO A VIOLATION OF THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY’S CODE OF ORDINANCES: TITLE XV LAND USAGE CHAPTER 157, SECTION 157.060 USE REGULATIONS: ‘C’ TOWNHOUSES AND CONDOMINIUMS

Chairman Knetig asked the Building Inspector if he has anything to do with zoning.  Mr. Ramos replied yes, that is what he looks at first.  In this case, he was not able to get passed the zoning in order to proceed further with the approval of the building permit. 

Chairman Knetig asked if the property was properly zoned and if so, it was his opinion that the Board could not even consider this issue.

At this time, C. Ramsey made a motion to go into Executive Session under the attorney-client provision (as recommended by the City Attorney).
T. NeSmith seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

CLOSED/EXECUTIVE SESSION REGARDING ATTORNEY CONSULTATION PURSUANT TO SECTION 551.071 (CHAPTER 551, SUBCVHAPTER D., V.T.C.A. GOVERNMENT CODE) TO PROVIDE LEGAL ADVICE AND COUNSEL 
The Executive Session convened at 4:15 p.m. and concluded at 4:29 p.m. with no action taken in closed session.

Back in open session, Chairman Knetig suggested denying the request as written and recommended to Mr. Conn that he speak to his homeowners’ association.

Leola Fisher commented that she thinks the property actually belongs to the Homeowners’ Association 10 ft in.

Chairman Knetig commented that it is a violation of a zoning ordinance and should go back through the proper channels.

Mr. Conn asked what his next step would be.  Mr. Mann stated that it was unclear whether he is asking for a variance to the zoning ordinance or appealing the denial of the building permit which would then go to the City Council.

Discussion followed on the ownership of the property as it relates to condos and townhouses.

Mayor Rivera added that the Homeowners Association owns the property so the request for the variance would need to come from the Association.  Everyone was of the consensus that ownership of the property has to be determined.

Ms. Fisher stated that Mr. Conn is within the allowable setback.  She was requested to have the President of the Homeowners Association come forward and be involved with this situation that exists with the pergola.

Mayor Rivera gave Mr. Conn until the end of January to remove the pergola.

The Zoning Commission took no action on this agenda item.

CITY OWNED PROPERTY ALONGSIDE JACK NICKLAUS DRIVE ZONED TO ‘A’ – RECREATIONAL DISTRICT

Mayor Rivera explained that regardless of what is considered for that piece of property, the zoning needs to be changed to ‘A’ – recreational district.  He added that Mr. Koppel is ready to issue a check as a donation for the development of the property as a park.
G. Gill made a motion to change the zoning from ‘utility easement’ to A – recreational district.
C. Ramsey seconded the motion.

The motion carried by the following votes


Aye:  Knetig, Gill, Ramsey, Greer


Nay:  NeSmith

Under discussion, G. Gill commented that the donation by Mr. Koppel does not include funds for public restrooms.

C. Ramsey pointed out that it has been discussed that the property is still a drainage easement and the District still has jurisdiction over that piece of property.

Mayor Rivera commented that the City already has authority from the Irrigation District with the understanding that if need be, the City would have to tear down or remove whatever was built if the Irrigation District required it.

There being no further discussion, the meeting adjourned at 4:45 p.m. upon a motion by C. Ramsey and a second by T. NeSmith.

______________________________

Ed Knetig, Chairman

Attest:

_____________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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